
 
 

Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors 
Work Session Meeting Minutes 

March 21,2017 
7:00p.m. 

 
The Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors held a Public Hearing and Work 
Session meeting on Tuesday, August 16, 2016 at the Londonderry Township Municipal 
Building, 783 S. Geyers Church Road, Middletown, Pennsylvania, beginning at 7:00p.m. 
 
Present: Ron Kopp,    Chairman 
  Mel Hershey, Vice Chairman 
  Anna Dale, Member 

Mike Geyer, Member 
  Bart Shellenhamer,  
  Steve Letavic, Manager 
  Jeff Burkhart, Code/Zoning Officer 

Jim Diamond, Solicitor 
   
Salute the Flag 
 
Citizens Input     None 
 
Codes/Zoning – Jeff Burkhart 
     
The Code Officer presented  and reviewed with the Board a proposed decision 
regarding appeals from Thomas W. Edwards, II (Hi-Land Mobile Home Park)    
regarding waivers and/or deferrals under Londonderry Township Mobile Home Park   
 Regulations. 
 
After some discussion, it was moved by Shellenhamer, seconded by Dale to approve the 
suggested form of the decision as drafted, in particular, the decision that the set back 
requirements of Section 607.4.A of the Ordinance would not be permanently waived with 
respect to the Mobile Home Park, but would be deferred until a land development plan is 
completed in the future.  Motion carried. 
 
Rugby Club Update  - Steve Letavic 
  
The Manager updated the Board on the joint application for a grant to fund the rugby 
fields.  As part of the application process, this public meeting fits the timeline required 
prior to submission of the grant application to DCNR. 
 
New Business     none 
 
Old Business    none 
Moved by Shellenhamer, seconded by Dale that the meeting adjourn at 7:55 p.m.  
Motion carried.  
 


